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Season Opening
| am very happy to say that after much work in recent weeks all three lawns are ready for

the beginning of the season. Particular thanks must go to Peter Cutting and Bob Cash for
laying out the lawns and hoop holes etc. whenever they could find some dry weather this
week. Many thanks to them both.

Some words of caution - The recent rain has meant that the lawns are still quite soft so
extra care needs to be taken not to dig into the surface either whilst taking a shot or
leaning on mallets during play.

Also, please take care when removing hoops that you do not lift the surrounding turf. This
can be achieved by removing them slowly and holding down the surrounding turf with your
foot.

Thank you also to all those who came up to spruce up the entire site — trimming back
overgrown hedges, pruning shrubs and spring cleaning the clubhouse and toilets. Without
your help our club would not be so attractive and welcoming.

Membership Fees
A reminder that these are due by 1° April. If you have not yet paid yours it can be brought

up to club on Saturday or Sunday or, indeed, any other club day! The same applies to your
entries to club competitions. And, if you have not yet considered entering any of the club
competitions, please have another think and join in. These are internal competitions and
very enjoyable events.

League Matches
The lists for the various league competitions we enter are now on the club noticeboard. If

you are able to join one, or even more, of these teams please do sign up. You need not
necessarily have to be available for every match, so don’t let that hold you back. The team
captains/managers will be able to give you any more information you need.

Recruitment

Sadly we are losing several of our members this year either through iliness or moving from

the area. We need, therefore, to recruit some new members to keep the club active and
viable. Felicity has designed some posters and flyers to help gain more members and it
would be helpful if you could take some and have them posted wherever possible. Please
indicate where you will be putting them on the list in the clubhouse to avoid duplication.

All for now, see you on the lawns

Khona



